
To the RV Citizen's Committee;                                                 Feb 5, 2016     

                                                             

PLEASE put Feb 17, 2016 9am on your calendar for attending a Board of Supervisors Meeting in 

Florence. We have been working diligently to put together a plan of addressing the Arizona Administrative 

Code Title 9 Chapter 8 Article 5 (two or more trailer coaches make an trailer coach Park).  We feel very 

strongly that the Arizona Administrative Code was inaccurately applied. This Pinal County Environmental 

Health representative brought Article 5 to the attention of the Supervisors on Jan. 28, 2015 and used it as 

motivation for the Supervisor’s to adopt its terminology when developing the Pinal County’s updated RV 

ordinance.  This Article 5 interpretation has major impact on the outcome of our Citizen’s Committee 

“fight” against the new Pinal County Ordinance for “Short Term Guest Visitors”.   

 

We will also point out to the Supervisors that the Citizen's draft covers all issues without the significant 

loss to the Pinal County Treasury should RV’ers and their short-term guest RV visitors be unwelcome in 

this county.  The Supervisors could pass the Citizens draft and then if a problem develops adjust the 

ordinance to ACTUAL problems.  From the Code Enforcement log for 2014 there were a total of 72 RV 

complaints for the entire county.  It appears that someone filing 20 complaints in one day is only driving 

through an area seeking possible violations against RV’ers and Canadians while ignoring other flagrant 

code violations.  Some are by chronic complainers.    

 

We have several requests from the Citizen’s Committee members for info to pass out door to door.  Local 

newspapers of the Tri Valley Central system are to publish an article by reporter Tanner Clinch about our 

issue.  The article has already been in the Eloy local paper (and on their online site). The article is titled 

“RV group fights to change county ordinance”.  An attachment to this email is a press release that your 

organizers have drafted.  You can copy this to use for door to door handouts.  Additionally to District 4 

(Supervisor Tony Smith’s area), we need to actively expand our focus to additional areas.  There are 5 

districts so it will take support from other area citizens for us to have a desired outcome.  We encourage 

every single individual in our citizen’s committee to read the press release.  Then send YOUR own 

personal message or in some way contact all the names listed at the bottom of that release.  Likewise, 

encourage your neighbors or your “short term RV guests” to inform the Supervisors and County…let them 

know the impact of the current proposal. 

   

On Feb 17 at the Supervisor’s Regular Meeting in Florence, AZ, anyone will have the opportunity to 

speak for 3 minutes.  Your organizers are wondering if the Citizen’s Committee should have a pre-

meeting with those that will be willing to speak at the Supervisor’s Feb. 17
th
 Meeting in Florence.  We 

want to organize topics and not just be redundant during our individual “very limited” 3 minute talks.  

PLEASE reply to this email if you would be willing to attend a "pre" Feb 17 meeting.  Depending on the 

number of responses then we will look for an appropriate location and a date.  Any suggestions?   Of 

course you would be encouraged to speak at the Florence meeting even if you could not attend a pre-

meeting. 

 

Besides the February 17
th
 Supervisor’s meeting, the only times for other input will be their meetings 

March 2 and March 30
th
.  The March 30

th
 meeting will include the FINAL VOTE. 

 

Look forward to hearing from you, 

Rich and Ken 

 


